Lieut. W. H. Yost, USNR, Basketball Coach, Naval Air Technical Training Center, Norman, Oklahoma.

Dear Lieutenant Yost:

I have just returned from two coaching schools for the Iowa and the Kansas high school athletic associations. This accounts for my failure to answer your letter sooner. I find my desk piled high with details that should be handled, and as soon as I get the desk cleared I will confer with Mr. E. C. Quigley, our Athletic Director, with a view to closing with you one of the dates between December 4 and 9, if possible.

At any rate, I assure you we will endeavor to make the trip to Norman if at all possible.

It was a pleasure to meet you in Kansas City.

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA: AH